WISCONSIN
DEPARTMENT OF

PUBLIC §
INSTRUCTION Garolyn Stanford Taslor,State Superintendent

May 14,2019

Jerry Letcher, President
Winnefox Library System
106 Washington Ave.
Oshkosh WI, 54901

Dear Mr. Letcher:

I am pleased to notify you that Winnefox Library System’s second payment for operations in 2019 in the
amount of $236,223 has been electronically transmitted. This payment will allow you to continue to carry
out this year’s system plan as approved earlier by the Division for Libraries and Technology (DLT).
Public library system funding is provided from the Universal Service Fund. A listing of this year’s
payments is enclosed, as well as a list of your system’s mid-year duties and responsibilities.

Additionally, Winnefox Library System shall submit a plan to DLT specifically addressing how the
Markesan Public Library, Neshkoro Public Library, and Oshkosh Public Library will correct the libraries’
non-compliance with Wis. Stats. § 43.58 (6) because of the delayed submission of the 2018 Wisconsin
Public Library Annual Report. The system board’s plan shall address the libraries’ specific actions to
ensure the libraries submit future Public Library Annual Reports by the statutory deadline including
addressing any hurdles to achieve compliance that are identified by the member libraries. The plan shall
be submitted electronically to LibraryReport@dpi.wi.gov on or before the deadline for the Public Library
System Plan and Certification of Intent to Comply for Calendar Year 2020. For questions about the
compliance plan or the Wisconsin Public Library Annual Report, please contact Michael Dennison,
public library consultant, at michael.dennison@dpi.wi.gov or call (608) 266-5196.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you and your fellow board members for all your efforts to
bring excellence in public library service to the residents of the Winnefox Library System area. The
Department of Public Instruction looks forward to joining with your board and staff to ensure that
adequate resources are provided to support the important services your system provides.

Sincerely,

Assistant State Superintendent
Division for Libraries and Technology
KJK/mjd

of Jeffery Gilderson-Duwe, System Director, Winnefox Library System
John DeBacher, Director, Public Library Development

PO Box 7841, Madison, WI 53707-7841 ® 125 South Webster Street, Madison, WI 53703
(608) 266-3390 m (800) 441-4563 toll free m dpi.wi.gov
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